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1 April 2020 

 

Web Site Address 

www.mo3rdherd.com 

 

Facebook Address 
www.facebook.com/ThirdHerdMissouri/ 

 

This newsletter is available to 

view on our website 

______________________ 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

 

Meetings are held Quarterly on 

the second Sunday of the month 

at Posts throughout the District. 

 

14 Jun, Post 216, Bethany 

 

13 Sep, Post 393, Gower 

 

13 Dec, Post 236, Exc. Springs 

 

 

 

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 

Commander Says: 
 

Legionnaires; 

 

I normally begin with an upbeat, positive attitude. This is not a normal 

situation. The COVID-19 pandemic has impacted our families and friends, 

causing the loss of life and livelihoods’ in our community. Let us first and 

foremost think of and pray for those who are hurting more than ourselves, 

as we hope others do for us. 

 

The impact will be greater for those in the southern part of the District, Clay 

and Ray Counties, strictly due to population density. Activities at those 

Posts have been curtailed for the most part with Bingo and Bars closed. 

Smithville Post 58 which has food service, had to cut its operations down to 

carry-out only. A member of Post 626 has lost a close friend and has a 

couple more ill. But a lot of Posts across the District have felt the impact 

and have adjusted to the situation. 

 

If there was any time to do Buddy Checks, it’s now. Please reach out to ALL 

of your members, see how they are doing, let them know that you can help. 

Your Department Commander has reached out to all of his Commanders, I 

will be calling all of you to see how this has impacted your Post. Post 626 

is endeavoring to reach all of our members by phone, and if that fails email, 

and if that fails letter. This has resulted in a couple requests for assistance, 

new contact information, and being able to let our membership know that 

we are there for them. If 626 can do that for 250 members… 

 

And while not upbeat, I do still have a positive attitude that we will recover 

and be able to move forward. We haven’t yet gotten through the worst part 

of the pandemic, but the actions we have taken have certainly reduced the 

severity of its impact. Pay attention to the recommendations of your area, 

and if you travel at all, the area you are going into.  

 

This IS serious. Stay Safe, Stay Protected. 

 

Even now we must be thinking of ways we can contribute to the recovery 

of our community, and our nation. There are stimulus payments coming, 

and I hope that we will be able to use those funds to actually stimulate the 

local economy and get people back to work. 
 

 

Submit articles and pictures 

for the Newsletter by email to 

the Cdr. (Subject: Newsletter) 

two weeks prior to Quarterly 

publishing. All submissions 

subject to editing. 

mailto:commander.third.district@gmail.com
mailto:remery18@comcast.net
http://www.mo3rdherd.com/
http://www.facebook.com/ThirdHerdMissouri/


Membership 

 

I am not all that worried about not making the March cutoff as a District. I don’t think the arbitrary 

goals for growth are set well or are achievable in many instances. National and Department have 

the big picture worries where when these areas don’t do well enough, the over achievement in 

other areas can fill in the hole. And that may work for them, but when some Posts have to gain 9, 

18 or even 22 new members without losing any, and others just stay the same, that can get 

discouraging. 

 

Growth is good, and even necessary, but not all of us will be able to do that. But that doesn’t 

mean we shouldn’t do membership. 

 

I am worried that if we can’t stop moving backwards The American Legion will lose all influence 

to get legislation passed to help the Veteran or protect our national security, to run programs that 

influence our youth in positive ways, to watch out for the health of our veterans. I am asking you 

to reach your membership numbers for last year. Let’s worry more about that and then work on 

growth. 

 

Try to find out why your members are not renewing, and to change their minds. Reach out to 

every veteran in your area and let them know what your Post, the Department and National are 

doing for them. Advertise your presence in your community and ONLINE so that you can be 

found and seen. Don’t ignore your current members who are not active, convince them that they 

are also an important part of your Post. 

 

Over this year I have offered and provided as much as I could from MyLegion, and I hope it has 

helped those that used it. It is up to you in the long run to figure out what works in your area, to 

find the veterans who may be there, to get them in and to engage your current members. 

 

I can’t speak to your situation. At 626 we are sitting in the most Veteran rich county in the District. 

I can tell you what we do for Membership Retention and Recruitment, and you can figure out if 

it is right for you or not. 

 

• Cdr calls every member after they renew to thank them (“If you only talk to your inactive 

members when it is time to ask them to renew, you are wrong”) 

• Post provides a Newsletter that is emailed to those with emails as well as posted on the 

website and MyLegion for download 

• Meeting Minutes are also distributed by email 

• Post has a website with current activity calendar 

• Post has a Facebook page for engaging members and non-members alike and posting 

meeting and event reminders 

• Post has a free voicemail and email account to be easily reachable at all times 

• Members are active in the community volunteering in a Legion shirt, attending city events, 

posting articles in the local paper 



• Post publishes a “Why 626?” tri-fold to let prospective members know everything that the 

Post does (Example included in inserts) 

• Part of the membership dues collected can be used to pay the membership renewal of those 

that are having temporary financial hardship 

• Call/email/write (all 3) members who are slow to renew just before or after National sends 

out renewal reminders as a way to coordinate the two efforts 

• Uses online membership processing 

• Utilizes all of the tools available at mylegion.org 

• Conducted Buddy Checks during the COVID-19 pandemic and offered assistance 

 

District Membership Data is inserted after events. 

 

Let’s stop the slide! 

______________________ 

 

Conference/Convention Notes 

 

I attended the Spring DEC Meeting as on the 22nd of February in Ashland MO. There are no more 

“Spring Conference’s” as a money saving measure by Department, driven by loss of membership.  

 

The information that your Post members might be interested in is: 

• Membership renewals at Department are processed within 24 hours, the backlog is at 

National. 

• National recommends that Posts do Buddy Checks in March and November to coincide 

with the Legion’s Birthday and Veterans Day. 

• Department finance officer projects a $150,000 shortfall on revenue for this year due to 

loss in membership. 

• The American Legion Foundation of MO has a goal of $1.2M which would produce 

income of $36K annually to support Department Scholarships. They have been averaging 

5% over 5 years in an account managed by Wells Fargo and currently have $830K but are 

looking for donations. Go to https://www.missourilegion.org/foundation-of-missouri 

• There is an amendment to the By-Laws in the works that would require Adjutants to 

process dues received from members within 30 days. See inserts after events… 

• The NEC is (was?) expecting a decision on the 2025 National Convention location in May. 

If either KC or St. Louis is selected it could lead to as much as $80K in the Departments 

coffers. If it is KC there will be a lot of work to do! 

• Department and National is encouraging those going to conventions to use the facilities on 

site. Prices are going up because we cannot deliver as many room reservations and other 

profits for the hotels. Saving $10 a night on another hotel can cost the organization 

sponsoring the event much more than that. 

• The Departments golf tournament which benefits the Temporary Financial Assistance 

program, supporting minor children of Legionnaire’s and Active Duty Service personnel 

https://www.missourilegion.org/foundation-of-missouri


will be on July 9th. Participants and Sponsors are needed. Details here: 

https://www.missourilegion.org/ppcc-golf 

• Cut-off for reserving a room at Department Convention is 17 Jun. Here: 

https://secure3.hilton.com/en_US/hi/reservation/book.htm?execution=e1s1 

 

__________________________ 

 

District Meeting Notes 

 

A District Meeting was held on the 8th of March at Post 95 in Liberty. A reminder that anyone 

can come to these meetings, meet other Legionnaire’s, learn something new, and have a good 

meal and comradery afterwards. Post 95 supplied the ham/bread/drinks and we brought the rest. 

Good eats! 

 

Brad Gibson from Advocate Health Advisors was there to talk about health insurance and how 

maximize VA and Medicare benefits. See inserts for contact details. 

 

The District Commander (me) reported on his activities over the last quarter, the need to 

communicate and participate across the area, not just at the home Post, and the importance of 

being online. Other Posts reported on their activities to include Boys/Girls State, and fundraising 

activities. Cadet Patrol Chair reported NO applications were submitted from any of the Posts in 

the District. Commander noted that this program that supports Law Enforcement through youth 

education and possible recruitment IS GOING TO DIE from lack of support at the school and 

Post level. 

 

The Commander also expressed appreciation to Jeff Benes, Post 626, Post 95 and 3rd District Aux 

President for their participation in, and support of, the American Legion Oratorical Contest. 

Because they cared, this program exists. 

      

 

High School Oratorical Contest 

 

Gladstone Post 626 and Liberty Post 95 assisted in the Zone II Oratorical Contest on January 

26th, one contestant coming from Post 626. The District Auxiliary President assisted by 

providing snacks. 

__________________________ 

 

Cadet Patrol 

 

Missouri Cadet Patrol Academy June 7 - 12 2020   $450 

 

Chairperson Calvin Bumgarner had been talking to Schools, Posts and Law Enforcement about 

getting students enrolled but there were no participants from the District. 

 

https://www.missourilegion.org/ppcc-golf
https://secure3.hilton.com/en_US/hi/reservation/book.htm?execution=e1s1


__________________________ 

 

Boys State 

 

Missouri Boys State June 13 - 20 2020    $500 

 

Chairperson RE Holtz submitted 43 Boys State applications for delegates and 9 applications for 

alternates. Betty Rusher said all applications would be processed together. 

__________________________ 

 

Baseball 

 

Chairperson RE Holtz has begun coordinating for this season’s games. 3rd District has 3 Posts 

participating; Gladstone, Lathrop and Bethany. 

_________________________ 
 

Misc. 

 

Officer and Committee Chair nominations are coming up at the next meeting. If you currently 

have a position that you can no longer fill please let me know NOW so we can work on that. At 

this point we do need a Finance Officer and SGT-at-Arms. Again, if you are interested please 

let me know. 

 

We will also vote on the By-Law changes that the Adjutant sent you. Please check them out. 

   

 

The next target date and cutoff for renewal notices is April 8th. Please have all 2020-dues-

payments submitted by close-of-business (4:30pm 4/8/20) to prevent unnecessary renewal 

notices. 

   

 

The VAVS Representative (also me) has submitted a quarterly report. It is in the attachments. 

   

 

The Missouri Veterans’ Hall of Fame (MVHOF) is accepting nominations to the Hall of 

Fame. MVHOF is a 501(c)(3) non-profit established to honor military veterans in the State of 

Missouri and increase awareness of the lifetime contributions of veterans to Missouri.  Criteria 

and Guidelines as well as the Nomination Form can be found 

at:  https://mvhof.wordpress.com/missouri-veterans-hall-of-fame 

  

If you have any questions, please contact Cassie Strom at cstrom126@gmail.com or Cary 

Kellett at cdk9320@aol.com.  

   

 

https://mvhof.wordpress.com/missouri-veterans-hall-of-fame
mailto:cstrom126@gmail.com
mailto:cdk9320@aol.com


A message about the upcoming Department Elections from Rose Noonan: 

 

“I was wanting to touch base with all the District Commanders, and Adjutants serving the State 

of Missouri. Due to current events around the country, I will be unable to attend your District 

meetings as I had previously planned. 

As you may already know, I am a candidate running for the office of Senior Vice Commander 

for the Department of Missouri. Hopefully this crisis that our great country is in at the present 

will pass quickly and allow me to travel to your meetings and discuss membership strategy for 

the upcoming year. 

I am asking for your support and vote in the upcoming election. This is not an ‘I’ organization, 

this is a ‘we’ organization. We can work together to get new members, as well as retain our 

current members. My plan is to be available to assist in your endeavors to get the job done. 

Hopefully I will still be able to attend meetings in May and June prior to Department 

Convention in July.” 

  

Sincerely, 

Rose Noonan 

Zone 3 Vice Commander 

Candidate for Senior Vice Commander 

Department of Missouri 

   

 

Read and share the District Newsletter. It is also available on the District website at 

http://www.mo3rdherd.com/ In the last NL there was information on: 

 

Fall Conference, Oratorical Program, Post activities, VAVS Board, VA Urgent Care, 3rd 

District Meeting Schedule, Legion Act, Dept. Convention, Jobs, DPAA and last Dist 

Cdr’s report to Dept. 

   

 

For Posts with a Facebook account, please use and SHARE our Districts Facebook page as a 

way to advertise directly to other Legionnaire’s. www.facebook.com/ThirdHerdMissouri There 

is a lot of good information posted there on COVID responses across the services and at the 

VA, access to Leavenworth during this time and more. If you have something going on, I WILL 

SHARE IT. If you see a post there that your followers need to know, SHARE it. 

 

As I travel around the District, I am creating Facebook Albums of pictures of your Posts and 

events. Please feel free to share these. 

   

 

Please share your activities with us so that they may be posted on the District website and 

Facebook page. If you have a flyer please send it in jpeg format. The more we communicate 

online, the larger of a presence we have, the easier we are to find and the more influence we 

will have. Ignore it and we fade out… 

http://www.mo3rdherd.com/
http://www.facebook.com/ThirdHerdMissouri


   

 

Officers and Committee Chairs, this Newsletter is an excellent way to reach the Posts, 

especially those who do not attend meetings (which is most Posts!). I encourage you to use it!! 

_____________________ 

 

Post Activities 

 

I know there were a few more that I missed. You can’t tell me in passing, make sure I write it 

down. But the best way is to just send me an email, “we have this going on this day”. Three 

things will happen. I will try to come, and all I have to do is copy and paste from your email 

into the newsletter, and forward the same to the Adj. to put on our website. Far enough in 

advance I can get it in the Newsletter. 

 

PLEASE communicate your activities with me, no matter how mundane they may seem to you! 

Look at what some of the other Posts submitted, that would give you an idea of what you do 

that should be reported. I think I missed a pancake fundraiser that I would have attended… 

 

Bethany Post 216 hosted a Suicide Prevention and PTSD seminar which saw almost 20 

participants. They are hosting the next District Meeting in June. 

 

Eagleville Post 56 has called some of their older members for wellbeing checks and everyone is 

doing good. Their activities have all been cancelled until further notice. Sent out 5 letters to 

members that had not renewed yet and got 1 back. Haven’t had any transfers yet.  

 

Excelsior Springs Post 236 has conducted numerous Honor Guard details and are planning a 

Memorial Day Ceremony and also their annual Car Show in September. 

 

Gladstone Post 626 has conducted over 19 Funeral Details, recommended Post 626 Oratorical 

Chair Jeff Benes for Department Distinguished Legionnaire, assisted with the Districts 

Sponsorship of the Zone Oratorical Contest, attended the Rotary “Stacks for Students” 

scholarship fundraiser in uniform, is sponsoring 7 Boys and 3 Girls to MBS and MGS, sent a 

total of 13 applications to District Chair which includes stand-by’s or alternates. They are 

currently planning a Memorial Day Ceremony at the Clay County Veterans Memorial and will 

decorate historic Big Shoal Cemetery for the city that weekend, will have a display at the 

Antioch Branch of the MCPL for the month of May, and they also conduct an Initiation & 

Induction ceremony in July. 

 

For membership recruitment they sent 65 Post 1000 Transfer letters & 5 stay Active 

letters resulting in 8 transfers of current members. Those actions along with a deliberate 

recruiting campaign resulted in 27 new members. For member retention the SR Vice organized 

a Team of 5 volunteers who called 78 members twice bringing unrenewed to 40. Sent 40 

unrenewed letters bringing unrenewed to 24 so far, 4 are now confirmed Post Everlasting 



member. The Post payed for 2 members under financial hardship. The Post Commander is 

making monthly “Thank You” calls to every member who renews. 

 

Buddy Checks. With the COVID-19 threat Post 626 has recruited 5 members under the 

SR Vice to call every member that we have a good phone number for to offer assistance and 

comfort. The Commander emailed or mailed as necessary every member without an accurate 

phone number. These actions have resulted in corrected phone numbers and emails, a Post 

everlasting notification along with assistance to the widow and a request for a shopping run for 

a 90+ year old Veteran couple. Efforts to reach every member (250) are ongoing. 

 

Hamilton Post 285’s Honor Detail participated in 8 Funerals. The Commander and his wife 

attended Zone and Department Oratorical Competitions. Commander Weaverling also assisted 

with Post 140’s revitalization and volunteered to assist the neighboring Post as necessary. He 

also attended both District Meetings this Quarter. Eight requests for transfer letters resulted in 

one transfer. 

 

Kansas City Post 61 started off in January helping their Christmas Family getting a donated 

car repaired so they could have transportation. In February they had a taco dinner fund raiser 

and raised $200.00 To help with Boys State. They also started a Queen of Hearts fund raiser 

which will be back in progress when we start back up. In March they processed 3 boys from 

North Kansas City high school for Boys State. Currently they have shut down the post until 

KCMO lets them open back up. For Membership they sent about 30 some transfer letters and 

received 3 back.  

 

Kidder Post 140 has been working to get the post revitalized. Currently developing the By-

laws and constitution documents. They will be recruiting new members and working to help 

those in their area to transfer in. They will be having election of officers during the next quarter. 

Post 140 also plans to hold Memorial Day ceremony at the local cemetery, and plan to make 

their post much more visible to the community when the city has a celebration in late June. Post 

140 is back from the dead. 

 

King City Post 132 Held a Fundraiser Pancake Breakfast February 15; Enrolled a junior 

student for Boys State 2020; Provided military rites for funerals for two veterans; Formulated 

plans for Community Memorial Day Service. They have applied for Tax Exemption status from 

the IRS and submitted their PDR to Dept. In the next quarter they will be presenting student 

citizenship awards and conducting a Memorial Day Ceremony in the next Quarter. 

 

Liberty Post 95 has done 10 Honor Guard details and was planning a Fundraiser Dinner for 

April which had to be cancelled. They are sending 21 students to Boys State and assisted with 

the Districts Sponsorship of the Zone Oratorical Contest. 

 

Smithville Post 58 has held their Sunday bingo which has been very promising despite the 

virus threat. They also had a blood drive the beginning of the year with a fairly good turnout. 

The legion riders have conducted a weekend ride to veteran homes raising funds for them. On 



Friday nights the legion held music bingo which draws a decent crowd. With the stay-at- home 

order, the Post has only call-in take -out food. Sadly their bingo is shut down. 

 

          The transfer letter results to date is 101 sent out. The return was 26 responses. One 

approach that may have contributed to their success was sending letters to rural areas 

surrounding Smithville. These areas did not have a post or their post closed. They targeted 

members whom had a good continuous membership with recent renewals. They sent out 76 

renewals letters to delinquent post members and received 25 to date renewed.  

 

Stanberry Post 260 sponsored 2 students to Boys State and has conducted Buddy Checks on 

the older members. Following up on 2 members who didn’t renew found that they had lost 

interest. They did get one new member. 

______________________ 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

No specific events reported for April, most cancelled due to COVID-19. 

 

9 May  Post 58 Mental Health Stand Down 

   Details TBD or could be cancelled, check Dist, calendar 

 

25 May Post 626 Memorial Day Ceremony, 1000 Hrs. 

Clay County Veterans Memorial 

   Annita B. Goreman Park on Vivian ad N. Oak. 

 

14 Jun  District Meeting, 1500, potluck meal follows 

Post 216, 32932 w Hwy 13, Bethany, 64424  

Presentation by R. ADM. Penfield (RET), Director of Friends of Fisher 

House for the new Fisher House being constructed at the KCVA    

Nominations for Officers & Committee Chairs     

 

26 Sep  Car Show, 1000 – 1600, Excelsior Springs 

   Post 236, 208 Veterans Memorial Dr., Excelsior Springs, MO 64024-2009 

______________________ 

 

Suspense’s 

 

Apr  Post Data Form due to Dept. 

May  Membership Recruiter Awards due to Dept. 

May/Jun Officer Certification Form due to Dept (Immediately after elections) 

Jun Department Convention Delegates Certification, Consolidated Post Report, 

Toot Our Horns Award due to Dept. 

 



      

 

 

Inserts - Attachments 

 

Inserts      Attachments 

Membership Data     Dist. Cdr.’s Report    

Post 626 Tri-Fold     VAVS Report  

Dept. By-Laws Change    Dist. Meeting Schedule 

Advocate Health & VA    MO Veterans Hall of Fame criteria 

COVID-19 Flyer     MO Veterans Hall of Fame nomination 

VA Parking Garage 

Upcoming Auxiliary events   (Attachments not available online, ask 

HISA Grant      Cdr or Adj for copy if not in your email) 

      

 

______________________ 

 
 

 

 

 

Inserts Below… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Content changes, so hold on to old Newsletters and attachments for reference! 



 
 



Post 626 Tri-Fold, printed both sides, folded in thirds… 

 



 

 



Department By-Law change 

 



District Meeting Presentation 

 



 
 



 
 



COVID-19 Flyer 

 



 

 



Auxiliary News 

 



 
 



HISA Grants (Home Improvement and Structural Alterations) 

Details: 

These are total lifetime amount grants of either $2,000 or $6,800 to any veteran who qualifies for modifying the home 

for disability.  They are awarded through the local Regional Medical Center Prosthetics Department.  The veteran must 

be enrolled in VA health care and receive a prescription from the VA primary health care provider for this grant.  The 

grant money comes from the veteran’s local regional medical center budget. 

  

HISA Grant Amounts 

Total lifetime amount HISA benefit up to $6,800 may be provided for veterans and service members who have a service 

connected condition rated 50% or more service connected 

  

Lifetime benefit up to $2,000 may be provided for Veterans who have a non-service connected condition under certain 

criteria or who are eligible for aid and attendance or housebound benefits 

  

Applying for a HISA Grant 

The veteran must be registered with VA health care.  In order to receive a HISA grant, the Veteran must first have a 

prescription from a VA physician in the VA health care system. This must include: 

• The diagnosis with medical justification 

• The Veteran's name, address, SSN, and phone number(s) 

  

To apply, the Veteran must first provide: 

• A completed VA Form 10-0103 

• If a leased or rented property, written permission from the owner 

• Quotes from at least 1 licensed contractor (if required by state law), to include: 

o The contractors name, address, telephone, and Federal tax ID number or social security number 

o The Veteran's name, address, and telephone number 

o Plans and drawings 

o An itemized list of estimated materials, cost, and labor cost 

o All permits required (it is the contractors responsibility to obtain these) 

o A picture of the work site prior to construction 

  

Following are the types of projects that HISA grants will pay for.  This is not all inclusive and other appropriate projects 

may be approved. 

  

  (1)  Roll-in showers 



  (2)  Construction of wooden or concrete, permanent ramping to provide access to the home 

  (3)  Widening doorways to bedroom, bathroom, etc., to achieve wheelchair access 

  (4)  Lowering of kitchen or bathroom counters and sinks 

  (5)  Improving entrance paths and driveways in immediate area of home to facilitate access to 

the home 

  (6)  Construction of concrete pads and installation of exterior types of wheelchair lift 

mechanisms if the installation cost exceeds $500.00 

  (7)  Interior and exterior railing deemed necessary for patients with ambulatory capability or 

for veterans rated legally blind if the installation cost is over $500.00 

  (8)  Improvements to plumbing or electrical systems made necessary due to the installation of 

dialysis equipment in the home 

  (9)  Any cost associated with permits, inspection fees, etc., that are required by local 

ordinances. 

  

HISA will not pay for: 

• Walkways to exterior buildings 

• Widening of driveways (in excess of a 7ft x 6ft area) 

• Spa, hot tub, or Jacuzzi 

• Exterior decking (in excess of 8ft x 8ft) 

  

Sincerely, 

The Staff at the Senior Veterans Service Alliance 

 


